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The Wood County Solid Waste Management District Policy Committee met on the 12th day of February 2018.  Commissioner Doris 

Herringshaw called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. The following members were present:  Commissioner Herringshaw, Mayor 

Edwards, Lana Glore, and Judy Hagen.  Additional persons were in attendance as listed on the attached roster.  The Agenda was as 

follows: 

 

I. Approval of November 13, 2017 Meeting Minutes.  Mayor Edwards moved that the minutes be approved and Lana Glore seconded 

the motion.  All members present voted aye and the motion carried. 

 

II. Solid Waste Management District Update:  Assistant County Administrator Kelly O’Boyle and District staff reported on the 

following:   

 

Permanent 24/7 Mixed Recycling Update:  Eight of the ten proposed sites have been approved by the local governments.  The 

remaining two, Stony Ridge and Bloomdale, will be holding their regular council meetings in the next few weeks.  Once approval 

is received from these two, an invitation to bid for the services will be sent out.  Plans are on track for the May 1 projected start 

date.  An addendum to the  agreement with the Bowling Green Recycling Center to provide service for the satellites for an additional 

six months with a 30-day out clause was completed. 

 

Tire Amnesty - Proposed Small Ag Tire Event:  Approximately $8,000.00 remains from the 2017 Tire Amnesty Grant.  The District 

received a proposal from Enviro Tire to hold a small collection event for agricultural tires.  The event will take place at the end of 

March, in the south parking lot of the Wood County fairgrounds, limited to five tires per resident, registration will take place prior 

to the collection, and after advertising costs, funding will allow for around 300 tires.  The event date and location will not be 

published as it is a pre-registered event.   

 

2017 Annual District Report Status:  Amanda Gamby reported survey forms were mailed to local governments and businesses at 

the beginning of the year.  

 

January Financials:  Patti Bowsher presented a report comparing the District’s 2014-2018 January year-to-date revenue, expenses, 

and cash balance (attached).   

 

III. Education & Awareness:  Mrs. Gamby reported on technical, education, & awareness projects since the last meeting (report 

attached). 

 

IV. Landfill/Recycling Updates:  Mrs. O’Boyle reported we are currently in the process of hiring a Utility Worker II to keep the 

workforce at eight employees with the retirement of Bob Barnhiser. This will help with current construction projects and the 2019 

capping project.  

 

V. Other Business:  Discussion took place regarding the lack of cooperation in expanding recycling to Bowling Green’s 

downtown area.  The main response from businesses seems to be lack of space and funding for additional containers and 

personnel for sorting, etc. 

 



Nick Hennessy reported BGSU is participating in the annual Recycle Mania national contest with a “Back to Basics” 

theme.  With the demolition of the Harshman building planned for late summer furniture and other items are being pulled 

and will be sent to Asset 360 and then shipped to Puerto Rico and Mexico as part of the hurricane relief effort. 

 

Bob Warnimont from Perrysburg Township expressed concerns regarding the permanent satellites’ possibilities of 

contamination.  Ms. O’Boyle stated there will be an educational outreach through advertising, containers will be clearly 

labeled, and with continuation of the per capita residential recycling subsidy as an incentive, the District expects several 

of the volunteer groups to remain involved, checking the sites several times a week for contamination, etc.   

 

Television disposal was discussed.  There are no restrictions for landfilling electronics, however the District encourages 

residents to recycle televisions through local businesses and would discourage initiating a television collection day for 

residents that would result in landfill disposal.  

 

Judy Hagen reported year-end totals for Perrysburg with 26% recycling curbside and with the addition of composting and 

other materials, the recycling is up to 58%. 

 

VI. Next Meeting:  Monday, May 14, 2018 @ 8:30 a.m. 

 

VII. Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m. 

 
Attachments: Attendance Roster   

Permanent Recycling Location Information Packet 

2014-2018 January Financials Comparison 

  Education Report w/Treecycle Brochure 











Solid Waste Management District (090):

2014

2015

2016

2017

2018

Difference (10,074.16)$               6,850.14$                (12,952.84)$                        

39,904.72$                30,089.17$              

63,743.38$                15,091.15$              623,497.17$                       

49,978.88$                23,239.03$              639,675.25$                       

626,722.41$                       

53,040.62$                34,774.45$              460,837.26$                       

65,294.00$                29,590.48$              401,578.30$                       
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Technical Assistance, Education, & Awareness Report: February 12, 2018  
 

 

A. Education Program Review & Events: 
   
 Events: 

 Treecycle (Dec.-Jan.): The District promoted 20 Christmas tree recycling 
opportunities in Wood County.  The trees will be ground into mulch or used as wildlife 
habitat.  This year’s brochure is included with this report.   

 2018 Events:  Planning has already begun for some of our larger annual events.  
Save the date for our annual Earth Day Celebration (April 22nd).  We will also be 
partnering once again to host “The Grove” natural resources area at the WC Fair.  

 
B. 2018 Billboard Contest: This is the 8th year the District has hosted this contest.  Entry 

packets are being distributed to Wood County’s K-7th grade students and are due March 
31st.  Artwork will be displayed on a billboard for a month. 

 
C. 2017 Education Numbers:   

 Tours:  81 total 
o 18 Wood County Landfill 
o 23 Wind Turbine 
o 40 Bowling Green Recycling Center  

 Presentations:  67 total 
 Special Events:  17 total 
 Website:  Visited 18,704 times by 14,325 individuals 

o Top three pages were the Wood County Landfill/Disposal Fees, Household 
Recycling Options, and Yard Waste 

o The most searched item in the Household Recycling Directory was televisions    
o 52% of the visitors used their mobile device to access the site   

 
 
 

 



City of Bowling Green
 Curbside Pickup:  Week of January 8th
 All trees must be curbside by Monday at 7am!
City of Northwood
 Curbside Pickup: Beginning 1st week of January
City of Perrysburg
 Curbside Pickup:  Week of January 8th-12th Only!
 Same day as garbage pickup.
 Residents may take trees to Renewed Outdoors on 
 January 13th from 8-Noon.  Proof of residency required!
City of Rossford
 Curbside Pickup:  Month of January
Lake Township
 Drop O�:  3800 Ayers Road
Milton Township
 Drop O�:  Satellite Recycling Location-January 20th Only!
Montgomery Township
 Drop O�: Township Hall between Buildings
Perrysburg Township
 Curbside Pickup:  January 8th
 Drop O�:  Satellite Recycling Location-January 20th Only!
Troy Township
 Drop O�:  Troy Township Cemetery in Luckey

Village of Grand Rapids
 Curbside Pickup:  January 3rd Only!
Village of Haskins
 Curbside Pickup:  January 2nd-January 5th
Village of North Baltimore
 Curbside Pickup:  January 2nd-January 12th
Village of Pemberville
 Curbside Pickup
Village of Walbridge
 Curbside Pickup
Village of Weston
 Curbside Pickup:  January 2nd-January 12th
Wood County Land�ll
 Drop O�:  Month of January Only!
 Limit 1 Free Tree per Customer!
Wood County Park District
 Drop O�:  December 26th-January 31st
 Locations:  Park District Headquarters, 
 William Henry Harrison Park, Otsego Park,   
 W.W. Knight Preserve, or the Slippery Elm 
 Trail Parking Lot in North Baltimore 
 Look for the tree drop o� signs! 
 

Treecycle is for residential collection only!  Commercial operations with le�over trees can utilize the Wood County Land�ll at regular rates.  

TREECYCLE 2017
Decorations, lights, tinsel & bags must be removed from trees!

 www.recyclewoodcounty.org
Wood County Solid Waste Management District
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